EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, May 3, 2015
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Derek Tucci, Lance Gatter, Doug Blair, Joe Thompson, Cathy Schick, Bob Stewart, George Crowder, Eric McCurdy, Carrie Burr
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Traci Huffer, Jamie Sluys, Lori Oviatt
1. Introduction of Guests:  None


2. Approval of Monday, April 13, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.   


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 53,194.52



Savings:
$ 26,451.70
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18762 through #18772 for a total of $ 4,955.85
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy
a. No Meeting since last meeting.  The board did have a phone conference call to discuss raising revenue.  The board presented the option to the rep assembly to raise membership fees, raise adult ticket prices, and withhold points.
b. RTO.  The WIAA board is reviewing the RTO program to determine what it will look like for next year.  There is work to be done on the topic.  The board should decide at the June board meeting.  
c. WIAA just released a policy on drones at state contests.  Please refer to the WIAA website for specifics.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Derek Tucci

A. Annual Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
a. There were 92 hearings for the year.  62 were approved; 30 denied.  This is the largest number of hearings in four years.  They are up significantly from 73 last year.
b. August 27 will be the WIAA AD Workshop followed by the Eligibility Committee Training.

B. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 10
b. Coach Ejections – 4

c. Recruiting – 1

d. Ineligible Athlete – 4

e. Coaches Standards Violation - 4


C. League Reports 

a. Metro – Mike Scott will be retiring as AD at Roosevelt.  Cara McEvoy will be returning to the classroom at Franklin.  The league is planning tourneys and the retreat in June.  They will assign sports at that meeting for next year.  The private schools have agreed to pay a fee for membership to help students in Seattle schools on free and reduced lunch to help pay the “Pay for Play” fees for students.  The district has received a large grant to help with coverage for the “Pay for Play” policy.  
b. Kingco – Their retreat will be June 1.  John Appelgate is working with Robert Polk to set up LTI classes for the league/district.  They are also looking at an in-service piece that might include 501/502 for new athletic directors.  They are also looking at the IB/AP testing and ramifications for athletics.
c. Emerald City – No Report
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – No Report
e. Middle School – No Report

D. Official’s Corner : Joe Thompson 
a. Pat, Mike, and Joe met to discuss sportsmanship.  They are going to develop a plan of action for both officials and schools to help with sportsmanship, respect, and safety.  We will bring it back to the board.

b. One of the ideas we are floating is to ask the officials to notify Tom every time there is a “T” given in a contest during the sport season.  We would do this with basketball only and ask our boys and girls associations to inform us when a T takes place.  We would then make sure the ADs were aware of this.

E. Spring Rep. Assembly Review
a. WIAA Fees.  See WIAA section above.


F. Track Allocations - The Kingco league proposed to fill empty lanes in track.  Presently we allow 12 entries to the District Meet and all other 3A tournaments.  If approved this would be for track only and for this year only and in “laned” events only.  M/S/F

G. District Director Meeting and Mission Statement.  The board approved the District Director’s Mission and Belief Statement.  

H. Presentation of 2015-2016 Sea-King Budget.  Marilyn presented a proposed budget for the 2015-16 year.  She went through each of the line items to make sure that the board members understood the process.  Board members should review the document.  We will pass the final budget at our June 3 meeting.

I. Delegates to 2015-2016 Spring Rep Assembly.  Leagues are asked to reaffirm their rep assembly delegates for next year.  Presently, the members include George Crowder (Kingco), Lacey London (Metro), Doug Blair (ECL), Jamie Sluys (SeaTac), Derek Tucci (MS), and Mickey Fowler (MS).  Please be prepared to let us know if there are going to be any changes.

J. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Status.  Thank you to all the spring sport league representatives for providing brackets for the website.  Thank you also to those who have volunteered to manage spring tournament events.

K. Appointments to WIAA Committees.  No Report

L. Nominations for WIAA Hall of Fame.  Congratulations to Greg Brashear for his selection to this year’s class.

M. Board Officers.  Lance will be the President next year.  We need to elect a President Elect.  We will choose that person at our August Meeting.  

N. Review Sea-King District Documents.  Marilyn, Lance, and George met prior to the meeting to go over the district pay scale.  They are making progress but still have some work to do to finalize the document.  They will meet and finalize next month.  
  
7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence 
  

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.


9. Next meeting on Wednesday, June 3, 2015 at 3:30 PM
A. Approval of 2015-2016 Sea-King Budget

B. Mileage Reimbursement for 2014-2015 Executive Board Meetings

C. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report
